

CHIEF JUSTICE'S CHAMBERS SUPREME COURT OF THE ACT GPO BOX 1548 CANBERRA ACT 2601

22 May 2015

Mr Chris Bourke MLA ACT Legislative Assembly GPO Box 1020 CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Bourke

Thank you for your letter of 23 April enclosing a copy of the Report on the Implementation of the Latimer House Principles in the Australian Capital Territory. I consider that the reporting process is valuable and I have circulated the report to the other judges of the ACT Supreme Court for their information.

I thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Report. However, there is nothing further that I wish to draw the committee's attention to at this time.

Yours faithfully

Helen Murrell Chief Justice